
   

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
In accordance with Chapter 221 of Title 18 V.S.A., the Green Mountain Care Board 

(GMCB) has closed the University of Vermont Medical Center’s application for a 

Certificate of Need (CON) to develop an Outpatient Surgery Center on Tilley Drive in 

South Burlington. Project cost: $129,640,703.   

 

An individual or entity may submit a petition to intervene in a CON proceeding no later 

than five (5) business days following the Board’s closure of a CON application. Any such 

petitions in this proceeding must be submitted in writing to the GMCB at the address 

listed below, on or before March 7, 2024. 

 

A hearing will be held via Microsoft Teams on Monday, May 20, 2024, beginning at 9:00 

a.m.  Comments on the application will be accepted through May 30, 2024, ten calendar 

days after the date of the hearing.  

 

Petitions to intervene should be submitted to The Green Mountain Care Board, Attn: 

Donna Jerry, 1 National Life-Davis 3, Montpelier, VT 05633. For more information, 

contact Donna Jerry at the above address or by email at donna.jerry@vermont.gov  
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